Issue: Class Size
Class size refers to the maximum allowable number of students that can be placed under the supervision of a given teacher.  Prior to the enactment of KERA, state law limited class sizes to no more than 24 in primary, 28 in grade 4, 29 in grades 5 and 6, and 31 in grades 7 through 12.  In addition, teachers in grades 6 through 12 were limited to a maximum daily load of 150.  With the passage of KERA, SBDM councils have complete authority to set class size limits and are not limited by these caps.

Of course, special rules apply to special education students.  However, it is important to note that as self-contained special education classrooms are eliminated and these students are mainstreamed into regular program classrooms, the class size problem is exacerbated.  (See the issue on IDEA/Special Needs Children.)

Teacher Position: Teachers believe passionately that far more emphasis needs to be placed on lowering class size, particularly in schools that are struggling or have a high number of “at risk” students.  (54% of teachers surveyed across the state identify the issue as a very top priority and an additional 39% identify it as a high priority.)  Teachers also believe that the “pre-KERA” class size caps should be binding on SBDM councils.

Rationale: Teachers clearly understand that lowering class size has a positive impact on student learning and helps reduce discipline problems.  The negative impact of difficult students compounds with each additional student added to the class.  Individualizing instruction also suffers as class size increases.

Opposing Viewpoints: The opposition to lower class size is a matter of funding and priorities.  Lowering class size requires hiring more teachers, which reduces the funds available for salary increases and other priorities.  Fiscal conservatives oppose the additional funding needed to employ more teachers.  Somewhat ironically, educators themselves frequently choose to stress pay raises over reducing class size in spite of their strong belief in the importance of the issue, due to the limited financial resources available.
The Kentucky Association of School Councils would be likely to oppose making class caps binding on SBDM councils.  The KASC generally opposes any legislation that weakens the authority of school councils.

